
What an exciting start we’ve had to the summer term! It has been my first week as our official Headteacher and I couldn’t feel prouder 

of our Winwick family.  It has been wonderful to see the children back in school and to speak with them about what they have been 

enjoying about their leaning this week.  As you can see, they      

particularly enjoyed our PTFA ‘Break the Rules Day’! On the next 

page of our newsletter, you can find some examples of the      

different things children have enjoyed about their learning this 

week.  It has also been lovely to speak with some of our parents 

and grandparents on the playground too; I look forward to this 

continuing as we move forward.  You will have seen our letter on 

School PING about our upcoming Coronation Crafts event and 

Coffee Morning in school on Friday 5th May from 9-10.30am.  We 

can’t wait to welcome you into school to support the children with some craft activities to celebrate the King’s Coronation, as well as 

the opportunity to have time to catch-up more at our Coffee Morning too! It is always great to see our families supporting us in school; 

we would like to say a huge THANK YOU to the Smith family for donating the hay bales for our new Reception ‘Farm’ and to the Day 

family for the donation of the tractor—as you can see from the photograph, our Reception children are having so much fun with them!  

This week, you may have spoken to Mrs Helen Heaton, who joins us to take over from Mrs Hayley O’Brien as our Business Manager as 

Mrs O’Brien leaves us this week to begin her Maternity Leave.  I am sure I can speak on behalf of us all in giving Mrs Heaton a warm 

Winwick WELCOME to our team and also to wish Mrs O’Brien and her family lots of love and our best wishes at this very special time!   

As always, our door is always open if you wish to speak with a member of our team; please get in touch and we will be happy to      

arrange a time to meet with you.  Wishing you all a wonderful weekend, Mrs Duckett and the Winwick Team. 

Our School Vision: ‘In God’s love, aspire and achieve to be the best.’  - Corinthians 16:14 

Headteacher: Mrs Laura Duckett 

Acting Deputy Headteacher: Mr Nathan Henaghen 

Chair of Governors: Mrs J Neal     

Email: winwick_primary@sch.warrington.gov.uk  
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wc24th April – wc26th May: Year 5 & Year 6 swimming commences EVERY FRIDAY for specific children  

24th April: School Photographs - Please ensure your child wears a school jumper or cardigan for this photo. 24th April : 8am – 3.20pm 
Year 2 Parents Evening  

26th April : Hope Academy Y5 Quiz Kids - Information has been sent via PING 

26th April 2.45pm: Year 1 Class Worship parents to join us in the school hall  

1st May: SCHOOL CLOSED FOR BANK HOLIDAY  

2nd May : Y5 Puberty Talk from School Health  Team 

5th May : King’s Coronation Celebrations - Party Lunch, Dress in Red, White & Blue.  

5th May : 9-10.30am Coronation Crafts & Coffee Morning - See letter that has been sent via School PING and complete survey for 
attendance—thank you.  

8th May : SCHOOL CLOSED FOR BANK HOLIDAY  

2 nd – 26 th May: Year 2 SATs will take place during these weeks  

9 th -12th May: Year 6 SATs tests – pupils to arrive in school for 8.30am where they will enjoy breakfast altogether and have the oppor-
tunity to relax prior to tests commencing  

Also, please see the Summer Term diary date sent out via PING. These have all been added to the calendar on the website so you 
have them for future reference.  



 

 

 

RECEPTION 

“I like learning about the 

farm. I can tell you about my 

tractors at home on my 

farm."   

“I like the new farm cafe. We 

can sell food and buy food."   

YEAR 1 

“I like reading the sound out in my 

Phonics because it’s very fun.  I like 

writing the words on my white-

board and when we finish we have 

a little fun phonics game.” 

YEAR 2  

“I like my Maths     

because it is fun! 

YEAR 3 

“I am excited about changing my 

reading book and finding out 

what the new book is about.  In 

English, I also love our new book 

called ‘Fox’ that we are learning 

all about.” 

YEAR 4 

“I am enjoying learning about 

fractions and adding them  

together.” 

“It was fun! We have been 

adding fractions and shading 

them in to help us.” 

YEAR 5 

“In Science, I have enjoyed 

learning about the parts and 

inside of a flower.” 

YEAR 6 

“I enjoyed doing Reading Plus          

because it helps me with my         

reading.” 



Reception: Mila F 

Year 1: Ari B 

Year 3: Oscar R 

Year 4: Joey R 

Year 5: Leni J and Lucy S 

Year 6: George N 

Reception: Isaac C 

Year 1: Alayah C 

Year 2: Esme TS 

Year 3: William V 

Year 4: Emerson T 

Year 5: Nathan D  

Year 6: Miles R 

Reception: Priyah CC 

Year 1: Isabella A 

Year 2: Xander W 

Year 3: Zac C 

Year 4:Annie B 

Year 5: Scarlett G 

Year 6: Harry B 

Reception: Evalyn G 

Year 1: Phoebe W 

Year 2: Alfie H 

Year 3: Luella H 

Year 4: James A 

Year 5: Luke P 

Year 6: Bianca I 

Reception: Aarah M 

Year 1:Elsie Penny Scarlet Charlotte Holly Daisy Alex  

Year 2: Marnie C 

Year 3: Emily C 

Year 4: Erin Mc 

Year 5: Keeva S 

Year 6:  Harry L 

Dojos KS1  - Year 1 

Dojos KS2 – Year 4 

Attendance : 

 Reception with 100% 

Golden Broom:  

Year 5 

House Points:  

Roald Dahl 


